June 26, 2025

To Housse Bill Committee:

| am opposed to House Bill 2025 — The Transportation Package

| am opposed to the increased taxes, the increased fees, the increase in the vehicle privilege tax,
and the tripling of the payroll tax.

ODOT needs to create reform and accountability rather than burden Oregon residents
with ever widening and increasing fees. Oregon fees have been going up for many years,
which indicates to me that our elected representatives do not manage our taxes well.
Please stop this bill.

Respectfully,

Terry Aasness

Mount Vernon, OR



